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16th July 2019
End of Year Letter From Mr Bryan Martin – Chair of Governors

Dear Parent/Carer,
This is my first letter to you as the new Chair of Governors at St. Peter’s , so I think I should introduce myself. I am Bryan Martin, I have lived in Cowfold for sixteen years, served on the Parish Council and became a governor at St. Peter’s in 2015. I became Chair in February taking over from Stephanie Lewis. I thank Stephanie for the tremendous job she has done in developing the school over her four years as Chair. I equally thank her for staying on the governing board as Vice Chair during this transition period. Stephanie resigned from the governing board in July 2019.
This  year the school has built on the success of last year’s SATs results in Year 6 with nearly 90% of pupils attaining a ‘Met Expectations or Above’ in Reading, Writing and Maths. These results are only achieved through the hard work and dedication of our teachers and teaching assistants as well as the efforts of our pupils. For our Year 6 pupils that leave us this term I hope they feel proud of what they have achieved. As they leave St. Peter’s I hope they have enjoyed their time at our school and feel both equipped and excited about moving to their new school. I trust that St. Peter’s has given them a strong educational foundation on which they can build and a spiritual understanding for a fulfilling life.
We have had many other highlights during the year including:
In sport we were runners up in the ASSH inter-school football and rugby events and third in the ASSH netball event. This success continued with third place in the Robin Low swimming gala for Mid-Sussex and winning Division C at Horsham Basketball. In addition a special mention is well deserved for Lydia Barnett for coming second out of 150 runners at the Horsham and Billingshurst Cross Country event at Christ’s Hospital. We must remember that we are a small school so our success in these competitions is very special.
Charity is an important part of our activities at St.Peter’s. This year we had a Children in Need Bring and Buy sale, Red Nose Day and a Tanzania day for Chanzige school. Our relationship with Chanzige school is just being established and this summer Mr. Kolter and his family will visit the school in Tanzania to do some teacher training, as well as visit the pupils there. I am certain we are all looking forward to hearing more when he returns.
As a Christian School the church calendar plays an important role in our festivals and activities. This included the Harvest Festival, Christingle, Nativity Play and Easter Service. We also hold a special Leavers’ service. This year we said goodbye to Father Keith as he moved to a new challenge and we wish him well with his mission. 
At the end of the school year it is important to thank the people who give much of the time and effort to ensure we have a successful and thriving school in Cowfold. I would like to thank the members of the governing board for giving us the benefit of their time and experience and a special thank you to Mrs. Bell, our Clerk.  To Mr. Kolter, the teachers, teaching assistants, our front office team, cleaners and our meal time supervisors. It is a team based on trust and respect that ensures the successful running of the school. In addition I would like to thank Mr. Dimmock, our premises manager, for his hard work in supervising the projects on the new windows, solar panels, swimming pool improvements and ensuring the school remains a safe place for our pupils. 

It is also a time to look to the future and I have a number of staff changes to report. Both Mrs. Carr and Mrs. Crellin, two of our long serving and most respected  higher level teaching assistants, have decided to retire and I thank them for their dedication to the pupils over many years.   Mrs. Wilson will return to St. Peter’s in September after her maternity leave. I thank Mrs. Jones who provided maternity cover for Mrs. Wilson. We welcome Mrs. Stebbings to our teaching team. Mrs. Stebbings is a Newly Qualified Teachers (NQT). Over the years St. Peter’s have had great success in benefitting from the energy and enthusiasm which NQT teachers bring to the school.

The new school year will bring some exciting challenges. 
As you are aware the focus of education in recent years has been English and mathematics. These subjects will always rank as the most important but primary schools have been given a new mandate to provide a wider curriculum. Fortunately at St. Peter’s we are well prepared for this change. Our new curriculum will place a higher emphasis on science, P.E., computing,  creative arts, humanities and religious education. This will provide an interesting and exciting range of topics for our pupils.
It would be remiss of me not to remind parents about the new funding formula for schools that will have a disproportionate impact on schools in West Sussex. Mr. Kolter , Mrs. Rudling and the governors are working together to try to ensure there is limited impact on the school. I urge you to support the various campaigns, such as ‘The Worthless’ campaign, to ensure these financial constraints are either short term or reversed. 
Finally I extend my sincere thanks to our volunteers who help in school, Mrs. Lawrence and Mrs. Huson and the members of FoSPs, donors and to all parents and carers. We are a community and it is our combined effort that makes St. Peter’s a great school.
Best wishes and I hope you have a warm and happy summer holiday. 
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Bryan Martin

Chair of Governors
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